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Established in 1906

Schoharie County Conservation Association



          
                     
   SCCA Minutes of meeting held at the 
                           SUNY Cobleskill College, Curtis Mott Rm 

                                        on January 31, 2019.



Liz Reinhart, President of SCCA called the meeting to order at 7:00 with the pledge of allegiance with 17 in
 attendance.  Clubs represented were NWTF Schoharie Ridge Runners, Schoharie County SCOPE, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, West Fulton Rod & Gun, Richmondville Fish & Game, Whitetails Unlimited, Long Path N. Hiking Club, Cave Country Riders, and Middleburgh Ridgerunners Snowmobile Club.  The December – January minutes were approved with a motion from Mark Hotaling, second by Dave Hendrick. The treasurer’s report for January was approved with a motion from Eric Haslun and second by Dave Wood.  Both reports were approved by the membership.  There will be two $50 door prizes given out at the SCCA April meeting to encourage members to attend. Elections are done at the April meeting. The next three SCCA meetings will be held at the Curtis Mott Building on SUNY Cobleskill College campus. 
The special drawing at the November SCCA meeting for the NYS Lifetime Sporting License which includes  the combined privileges of hunting license, fishing license and turkey permit for a youth was won by Charles Joseph Masse, son of Roger Masse who is an individual member of the SCCA.  Charles is under 5 years of age so the cost of the license was $380.   We received 25 applications for this special drawing. Hopefully this program will encourage our youth to hunt and fish with-in New York State. The membership voted to do this again next year at the December meeting.  I will add another copy of the application to our SCCA newsletter after elections in April of 2019.   Charles will attend the February SCCA meeting to receive his NYS Lifetime License. 

SCCA received a Donation from Bill & Kathy Slater in honor of Tom Livingston from Central Bridge, N.Y. 

SCCA did sponsor two young girls for NYS DEC Pack Forest Camp during this next summer.  Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited also sponsored a young girl for Camp Colby.  NYSDEC camp costs $350 per camper. 

SCCA has been invited to participate in the Cobleskill College Wildlife Festival which will be held on April 27th at the Veterans Memorial Central Park in Cobleskill from 10 AM to 3 PM. We need volunteers to work the display and sell tickets for our kayak raffle. Please let Liz Reinhart know if you can help out. 518-339-2464 
SCCA did receive another Dorwin Hamm Scholarship application. Nicholas Petrou will be presenting at the SCCA February 28, 2019 meeting. His project is the characterization of spawning rainbow smelt in relation to water temperature on Otsego Lake in Cooperstown, New York. This scholarship is for $400. 
We still need to deliver this Kayak to the college students. At the August meeting SCCA membership agreed to donate another kayak to the college students for a fund raiser to help with expenses for their next trip.  This kayak will be one of the three kayaks purchased from Tractor Supply this past spring.  Because of the winner of the Fair raffle chose the $500 instead of the two kayaks we will use them again next year for the 2019 fair raffle. This was from a motion from John Hornauer, seconded by Joel Oliver.  Membership approved. 

At the December SCCA meeting a vote was held to hold off on moving funds to FAM Fund for now because of the stock market going up and down. The membership approved to transfer some funds from our checking account to a FAM FUND account. Motion by Paul Sawyer and seconded by Greg Warner. This transfer is still in progress as of the September meeting. 
 A special drawing was done at the January SCCA meeting for a new Black Powder Rifle from a list of hunters who donated a whole deer to the Schoharie County Venison Program. Anyone who donated a whole deer to the Schoharie County Venison Donation Program got their name added to a list for a drawing of a new Black Powder Rifle which has been donated to the program for the last several years. The rifle is donated by the Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited. Last year we had 18 deer donated to the program.  This Venison is distributed to nine food pantries in Schoharie County.  Joe Reinhart from Schoharie was the lucky winner. Deer were dropped off at Marlow’s Meat Packing in Howes Cave 518-296-8978 and Amber Bleau’s Meat Packing in Gallupville, 518-702-5026.  For more information contact Eric Haslun 518-294-6460. There was a total of 625 lbs. from 11 deer donated this fall plus another 5 deer from violators which our local ENCON officer, Michael Terrell delivered to Russ Marlow’s shop for the venison program.   
Ice Fishing in February. On Feb 2nd SCCA did host an Ice fishing derby at Franklin Vly. Close to 20 kids attended and over 30 adults registered. Prize money was paid out every two hours for the largest Perch & Pickerel.  The largest Pickerel caught was 24 ½ inches. Trophies for all youth winners plus prizes for all kids participating.  On February 9th the college students cancelled their derby because of excessive rains prior to that weekend. Rescheduled for 2/23. Same time frame and rules. On February 16th the Richmondville Fish & Game Club did host an Ice fishing derby at Bear Gulch Pond on Bear Gulch Road near Summit with over 75 in attendances. Same time frame and rules were obeyed. SCCA did receive a $300 donation from the Local 157 Labors Union in Schenectady to cover the cost of prizes and trophies for the Ice Fish Derby.
SCCA: All annual dues are due in January 2019. Association dues are $30 annually.  Each club officer and delegate receives a SCCA Newsletter monthly by mail or e-mail. Individual dues are $10 annually. Last year SCCA received 18 Association dues. We also need our individual members to send in their $10 dues. We received about 40 individual dues in 2018.  Please send them in!!   SCCA   P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, New York 12035
Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: - Minutes from 12/19/2018 - Chairman Mike Zagata called the meeting to order at 7:052 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. A motion to approve the meeting minutes of June 27December 19, 2018 was made by Mike Zeh, second by David Wood. All were in favor; none opposed; so carried.

Mike Zagata- Chairman/Landowner - Mike Zagata expressed concern with the effect deer have on forest regeneration. Believes taking more does would help cut down on deer browse on regenerating forest. Wants to hear what other board members hear about increasing doe take and antler restrictions at next FWMB meeting-.mentions that young healthy forests are carbon positive and is one of the many reasons to support the YFI Initiative.
NY Forest Owners Association will work with DEC to try to have deer numbers compatible with habitat. Need to convince more hunters to shoot doe. Deer eat approximately 8.5lbs of browse a day. This means food plots could potentially harm surrounding habitat as deer eat browse on their way to and from the food plot. Harold Palmer mentions that he would also like to see more hunters take does. Mike Clark informs the board that DEC encourages private landowners to survey their own properties for deer browse damage. He also acknowledges that several wildlife species suffer from the lack of an understory as well as the forest itself. DEC is working with Cornell and SUNY ESF to implement the citizen science tool called AVID or Assessing Vegetation Impacts for Deer to address the above comment.  See our website for more info:  https://www.dec.ny.gov/press/113554.html 

Mike Clark also informs the board that landowners who own a 100-acre (multi-parcel and have a forest management plan are eligible for DMAP. Mike Zagata states he believes that food plots increase the fecundity of does which leads to the forest regeneration issue. Mike Clark responds that DEC is unlikely to change any regulations based on the issue. 
Michael Clark: reported that Jeff Rider - R4 Regional Supervisor of Natural Resources Wildlife Manager - Deer Harvest Reports are up 10.82% in Southern Zone and 13.96% in Northern Zone. Bear Harvest Reports are down by 120 for the state. As of 12/12/18 there were 12 HRSI (hunting related shooting incidents) for the calendar year, including 2 fatalities. Three of the 12 were from Region 4 (2 Otsego, 1 Schoharie) 

Two New England Cottontails (one male and one female) were captured in Columbia County and were brought down to the Queens Zoo where they are working on establishing a captive breeding program.

Region 4 wildlife would like to know the locations of any black bear dens within the Region.  Staff would like to collar these animals, especially females.

Changes for Mallard bag limit in 2019 will be going to 2 birds/day from 4/birds a day.  Populations in the northeastern US have experience a 40% decline, and the harvest numbers in this area have reflected the same.

Potential reductions in Canada goose limits for next year, as there was almost zero production in Canada this year.

Staff are doing fisher occupancy work in Otsego, Delaware and Schoharie Counties this year using trail cameras.  This is replicating the study that was done from 2013-2015 to see if there are any differences now that the season has been opened.

Brickyard WMA has been purchased and posted.

Potential transfer of the DOT owned Hudson Lake area to DEC. The board discussed DOT’s blocking of vehicle access off of I-88 to comply with Federal Highway Administration requirements.  Jeff- The transfer of this parcel to DEC would not lead to improved access. Extremely unlikely that DEC would construct a 1-2 mile access road (depending on direction) from Hollenbeck Road due to initial costs, difficulty of terrain, public safety concerns and maintenance requirements. 

Mike Clark -I’d like to see the FWMB have some additional focus, perhaps with an organized task list for the group/DEC to work on.  While the information sharing that we’re currently doing is beneficial, I and others feel that we should try and get some tangible accomplishments completed through board and its process. 

Mike Zagata says it is hard for him and others to accomplish as many tasks as they would like because of being employed and lack of time. He believes that forming committees to complete tasks could help.

Harold Palmer mentioned that in the past, county representatives would bring a specific goal to be achieved to the meeting and the board would evaluate and decide which tasks to take on.

Nathan Ver Hague says that increased access would also help cut down deer and help with forest regeneration.

Mike responds that if more people were aware of the General Liability Law, access would increase.

Bureau of Wildlife Report - DEC FWMB budget paid for dinner tonight, we now have $201.46 left to purchase food for the rest of the fiscal year.  Please have all counties send me your final FWMB representative roster so I can update our contact list.  Currently, I only have Otsego, Greene and Schoharie Counties.

We will have staff working at the Greene County Youth fair this year.

Richard Steele- says attendance at the Greene County Youth Fair has been low because there has been less stuff for the kids to look at. He believes with DEC staff attending and bringing pelts, attendance will be higher. 

Hunter Education: New Statewide Administrator has been named - Kelly Stang.  She has been with the DEC in the Bureau of Wildlife for 35 years and has been instrumental in the development and implementation of the Becoming an Outdoor Women program.  She has also been working officially with Hunter Ed program for the last few years.  We’re excited to have Kelly in this critical position with the Department.  

New Instructor Trainings – July 21st at the Schenectady office and the August 4th at the Stamford office.  Please call Stacy Preusser at 518-357-2158 or Jessie Gardner-Lewis at 518-357-2355 to register.

Big Game: While WMU 4W is still moving forward to becoming included in the early bear season, it will likely not happen in time for the fall of 2018.  The regulatory change should be in time for the 2019 season. Bears have been breaking into vehicles in Greene County.  This is a learned behavior and is considered Class 1 bears which will unfortunately have to be euthanized.  One adult has been killed so far. Complaints are above average and the dry weather is not helping.  

Randy Davidson – we discussed if the FWMB’s final letter regarding support of the early bear season proposal and it was suggested that you send the final version to Mike Zagata.  

YFI: A 19 acre burn at Louis E Keir WMA (Albany County) occurred in May with assistance from the NYS Forest Rangers and Albany Pine Bush Commission staff. This was to restore native pitch pine/scrub oak/blueberry habitat and to reduce the red maple/white pines that were in the area.  It was a great success! 

Doodletown WMA HMP will be completed this summer and public meeting will be held as well.

Doodletown WMA had about 20 acres of barberry, multi-flora rose and honeysuckle manually removed by Wildlife staff and Excelsior Conservation Corps crews.  

Phil Skowfoe- feels clear-cuts on Burnt-Rossman State Forest are dangerous due to all the timber lying around and stumps left behind.

Mike Clark mentions that clear-cuts may look messy initially, within a few years they begin to look more like young forest and are beneficial and necessary for several wildlife species

Donald Reinhart states he approves of creating young forest

Carl Stefanik asks if the public can buy the timber left behind for firewood.

Mike Clark answers that for WMA/s the public is able to do so with a local firewood sale, on State Forest they typically do not allow this to occur.

WMA Acquisitions: 4,200 acre addition to Capital District WMA in the works will make Capital District WMA over 8000 acres total after the acquisition takes place. This is the old Cowee working forest

Planned for 2019 - 591 acre Brickyard WMA – Stockport, Columbia County.  Hopefully summer of 2018. Coeyman’s property – Albany County.  This might be back on the table as a WMA and is 300+ acres. 300+ acre parcel next to Doodletown WMA (Columbia County) in the works now.  This property has New England Cottontail present and would be a great addition.  Dave wood- mentions he would like to see land acquisition process sped up. Mike Clark responds that the process involves more staff than just wildlife such as real property and the Attorney General’s Office. Also discusses how the lack of staffing makes it difficult to manage all this land.

Upland game bird summary: Sponsored Pheasant Hunt applications are due Sept 1st; please call Bob Benson if you have any questions - 607-652-2326. 

Spring gobbler season was slightly up from last year – still below the 10-year average.  Seems like we’re shaping up to have good reproduction this year. Don’t forget to participate in the Summer Wild Turkey Sighting Survey (citizen science) to assist with a harvest independent measure of recruitment and populations.  https://www.dec.ny.gov/animals/48732.html 

Furbearer Update: Still working on Otter Plan – Mike Zagata suggested we mention Dennis Mooney (sp?) who was part of the re-introduction project. Finished Otter track surveys.  Occupancy was very good across the majority of the southern zone. Fisher camera work expected to start across the state, including R4 in January of 2019.

Waterfowl/Migratory Birds: Region 4 wildlife staff banded 265 geese in two days, this was over our banding quota.  

DEC will be starting woodcock research this fall, banding and placing transmitters on birds to track their migration and habitat usage.  This will be a three-year, multi-state study. 

Chris VanMaaren- R4 Fisheries Manager - Fall Fish Stocking

OTSEGO LAKE – state last stocked lake whitefish in 1942. ·
SUNY Cobleskill raising 2 batches of lake whitefish (2015, 2017 egg takes). Some twenty 2Y old and 200 YY fish will be stocked asap. ·
Both batches have been tested for diseases and marked. 
Otsego LW propagation currently postponed for 2019. CANADARAGO LAKE; late walleye stocking. CLIA (lake association) has raised funds for extra wae stocking last 2 years.  Cando Lake is under a wae restoration policy since 2017 (18-3 limit). Wae stocking doubled by DEC (80k),  all stocked wae need a mark/clip for I ID.
Fall Coldwater Sampling -OTSEGO LAKE - Biannual Salmonid gill netting Sep 25-27 at 6 standard deepwater sites. Catches = 39 lake trout, 18 lake whitefish, and 16 walleye. Results are similar to 2016 catches (36 LT, 20 LW, 23 Wae). The lake is primarily being managed for LT and LW. LT condition still improving, but slender males still common.

Fall Warmwater Sampling - CANADARAGO LAKE - Annual Percid night shocking and alewife gill netting completed on Oct 31, Nov 7. High and turbid water greatly impacted night shocking (only caught 3 walleye). But turbid water seems favorable for stocked tiger muskie (several found). 
Alewife catch was moderate, floating sets offshore out-fished bottom sets.
EAST SIDNEY RESERVOIS - Year 4 of 5 stocking completed and recruitment seems very slow. Annual fall walleye night shock on Oct 11 finally scapped one SY wae. Again, a few wae are being reported caught by anglers in summer. TAGHKANIC LAKE - Year 2 of 5 stocking completed for this newly proposed walleye water. Initial fall walleye night shock commenced on Oct 30, none found. Headwater lakes like Taghkanic are productive for (female) American eel. 

Fall Public Outreach Event - 16th annual ‘Day in the Life’ of the MOHAWK-HUDSON RIVERS Tuesday October 16. R4 Fisheries led a crew of 9 to collect almost 300 fish, 27 species for event. 
Team Stamford included various staff from DEC, other agencies, plus volunteers. We were able to staff 10 river stations, educate 560 students from 13 different schools. New stations continue to be added to this event, now expanded to the Hoosic River. R4 Fisheries always looking for more help with these fun events!

Tailwaters - Cannonsville Reservoir Hydro facility is moving forward, construction to start in 2023. Concluded 2018 Delaware tailwaters sampling in October high waters made for a tough year. Concluded 2018 Delaware tailwaters creel census on October 14th. Started data evaluation, summary report to be completed by March 1st. Delaware tailwaters red counts were cancelled due to high fall flows in November and December. Delaware Tailwater Creel census, WBDR Adult/YOY and tributary sampling and PIT tagging will continue in 2019.
FWMB Fishing Access Initiative - Looking to do test run with one county for: improving access to existing PFR and formalizing currently inform agreements for access on trout streams that have associated stocking. Dave McLean- confident he can convince landowners in Otsego county for a test run. Mike Zagata- raises concern of potential issue with landowners denying the public access to PFR streams. Jeff and Chris- that would be a law enforcement issue and the person being denied access should contact an ECO. Mike Zagata- concerned about landowners being liable for any injury on their property. Jeff Rider-landowners would be covered under the General Obligation Law.

Bureau of Fisheries Report - Walleye Stocking - Canadarago Lake continues to get a double dose of walleye (80 k), again in 2018. DEC hatchery capacity allowed or both pond and raceway fingerlings (40k each). All 50-day raceway fish have an OTC mark (die on otloliths, ear bone). Those fish can be tracked to assess which type survives/recruits better into the fishery. Summer assessment via gill netting is underway with good catches recorded in June. Other waters also stocked successfully this past month include: Schoharie Reservoir, East Sidney Reservoir, and Lake Taghkanic.
Coldwater Research - Delaware Tailwaters Creel survey continues. Anglers interviewed seem to be very cooperative. The card return rate is relatively high so far. Fishing has been good in the river(s) with favorable flows

Volunteers needed for redd counts this fall. Please contact R4 Fisheries if interested. Habitat staff are conducting a study to assess a culvert baffling system on Cook Brook. Baffles flatten under high flows so as to not reduce culvert flow capacity. PIT tags are being deployed in various sized trout to determine pre/post movements.
Warmwater Sampling - Crescent Lake – the far lower Mohawk River impoundment was just sampled intensively 6-night survey completed between June 18-27, using the new Bass Sampling manual. Work is part of a larger Mohawk River Basin assessment . Objectives included: 1) determine sportfish richness/abundance, plus bass/walleye age/condition compare new data with historical records from the 1990s (pre-goby baseline). 2) continue to assess the blueback herring presence in the canal system and investigate the pros/cons of bluebacks using the canal/river artificially (via locks). 3) search for American eel, which is rare above Waterford (now) and  investigate ways to improve access via eel ladders at hydro-dams. 4) work to update for the existing lower Mohawk River management plan. 
Mike Zeh- asks if any stocking is taking place at Looking Glass Pond. Mike Clark and Dave Wood don’t believe any stocking will take place there.

Public Outreach - 1st annual Sportsman’s Expo in Walton on May 5. R4 Fisheries staff assisted a free fishing clinic at the event. Attendance was good but the river fishing was a challenge. Effort in 2019 will likely be shifted to other outreach options (displays?) . Basswood Pond ribbon cutting ceremony was held in May. Local improvements were made to the trail and dockage. Thank you, all Otsego County Federation folks that attended,

Glimmerglass State Park – ongoing discussions about a real boat launch - need to continue with OPRHP (Parks) staff to determine the best course of action to move forward. 
NYC DEP- Tom Davidock - Recreation rules are going through legal review. Hopes to have public hearing in Jan/Feb. 550 DMAP tags in 2018. Up from 275 in 2017. Restricted area in Ashokan Reservoir was opened for small number of hunters. This worked well to help manage deer population. Wants to open more restricted areas in the future. ·
Working on Deer Management Plan. Plans to meet with DEC. Wants to gauge local sportsman groups. There were 725 tagged recreational use boats in 2018. 678 tagged last year. 935 boats were rentals in 2018 which is slightly down from the 968 rentals in 2017. Issue with boats drifting away from shore and docks when heavy rain comes. Letter will now be sent to boaters telling them to secure boats when heavy rain is expected. Red Falls Area is open to public. However, swimming is not allowed in any of DEP recreational areas. Hydroelectric Plant will be built at the Cannonsville Reservoir. This is expected to be completed by 2025. The 6-megawatt facility will generate enough renewable electricity to power more than 3,500 homes annually by harnessing the force of water that is continuously released downstream of the reservoir. Mike Zagata raised concerns about releasing water in low-flow conditions. Tom later followed up and emailed DEC the press release on the hydro facility. This can be found at http://www.nyc.gov/html/dep/html/press_releases/18-107pr.shtml. This is an excerpt from the press release that addresses Mike’s concern. The hydroelectric facility will utilize water that is continuously released downstream of Cannonsville Reservoir. DEP releases water downstream of its three reservoirs on the headwaters of the Delaware River according to provisions of a 1954 U.S. Supreme Court Decree, and an interstate agreement called the Flexible Flow Management Program. The amount of water released from these reservoirs, including Cannonsville, is determined by the season, reservoir storage, hydrologic conditions in the Delaware River, and other factors. DEP will not release additional water from Cannonsville Reservoir to generate electricity; the existing court decisions and agreements will determine how much water goes through the hydroelectric facility each day.

Law Enforcement-  Lt. Nathan Ver Hague - The process to have another academy is underway. There is an issue with staffing to open up field positions. Upper level positions need to be filled first to create the vacancies. Hopes to have academy in Spring of 2019. Rensselaer/Columbia County supervisor position will be filled soon. Will be a Region 4 promotion rather than someone from another region. $12,000 in fines in Columbia County deer poaching case. 
Seized $15,000 of ivory from Hudson, NY bust. Phil Skowfoe asked where the line is drawn for what ivory can and can’t be sold. Ver Hague responded that no ivory can be sold with few exceptions such as a piano which contains ivory keys and other ivory that has a legal invoice to prove the purchase. CWD is increasing in PA so border patrol is likely to increase to stop importing deer into NY. ECO’s can help fund a large variety of youth events. Ver Hague encourages county members to reach out for help with funding youth events.

Respectfully submitted,  Joseph Caruso - Recording Secretary, NYS DEC Wildlife Technician 
COUNTY REPORTS from the meeting will be in next month’s SCCA Newsletter.


 (SCOPE) Shooters’ Committee on Political Education:  The next Schoharie County Scope Chapter meeting will be held on February 21, 7PM @ the Carlisle Town Hall. There be a discussion about the fair and the upcoming elections for local board members.   A new Emblem for Schoharie County SCOPE will be designed using the outline of the Schoharie County Map.  Website for SCOPE. www.scopeny.org.    
NWTF Schoharie County Ridge Runners : The next banquet for the National Wildlife Turkey Federation will be held on April 19th at the Settles Hill Tree Farm near Duane burg, N.Y. There will be 18 guns available for drawings & raffles along with Turkey & Hamm for food. Sponsor Fees are $375 and $30 for meals. The Schoharie County Club was recognized for Most Improved Chapter with Most New Sponsors. Contact Dave Hendrick @ 518-657-1787 for information and tickets. Turkey Hunt on the weekend prior to May 1st which is opening day of Turkey Spring Season.  
West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 

Cave Country Riders Inc.: Snowmobile Club donated $500 to Schoharie-Wight Ambulance due to their excellent support during the recent Limo accident in Schoharie.   - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. From October - March. POC is Terry Bradt 518-234-7331. 
Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. There are 48 members in the club to date. POC: Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
Middleburgh Ridge Runner’s Snowmobile Club: The club donated $500 to Schoharie-Wight Ambulance due to their excellent support during the recent Limo accident in Schoharie. Meetings are held on 2nd Wednesday from Oct – April. @ Pasta Grill in Middleburgh. For more information call 518-285-6473 or 518-295-8554.

Schoharie County Pistol League:  POC – Dick Shaul 528-827-4687, Jim Hilt 607-538-9603, and Hank Mulbury 518-296-8492. Shooters welcome. There are four teams, shooting at three clubs.
Summit Sno Riders:  March 3rd Pancake Breakfast 8 to 11 AM and March 16 & 17 Stuffed Pizza 12 -7 PM and 12 – 4 PM. April 7th Pancake Breakfast 8-11 AM, April 13 & 14 for Stuffed Pizza 12 – 7 PM and 12 – 4 PM.  Meetings are 6 pm first Monday of the month (September thru April) at the Summit Conservation Club at Bear Gulch Rd. (109 Club Road) in Summit.  See www.summitsnoriders.com. 518-287-1961. 
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club did stock $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of May. 
Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the Conesville Fire house. POC - President Karl Fancher.   
SUNY Cobleskill College:  SCCA received another scholarship application.  That will make it three applications so far this year. The SUNY Cobleskill Student Chapter of the Wildlife Society is hoisting their annual student professional mixer on Thursday April 4, 2019 from 6-9 pm in the Center for Agriculture and Natural Resources. 
Summit Conservation Club: Club meetings are held on the second Monday @ 6 PM of each month. March 3rd Pancake Breakfast 8AM  to 11 AM and March 16 & 17 Stuffed Pizza 12 -7 PM and 12 – 4 PM. April 7th Pancake Breakfast 8-11 AM, April 13 & 14 for Stuffed Pizza 12 – 7 PM and 12 – 4 PM. 
Schoharie Valley Trappers: NYS Trappers offers a $1000 scholarship. Check state website. POC- Kenny Hellijas: klhellijas@hotmail.com  234-3715 for questions.  
Clearwater Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The SUNY college club is meeting on the second Monday of each month in the new building, Center for Agricultural Resource, room 002.  The Official Publication of the Clearwater Chapter of Trout Unlimited - America's Leading Coldwater Fisheries Conservation Organization Promoting Habitat for Wild Trout and Salmon. Clearwater Chapter of TU PO Box 9686 Schenectady, NY 12309.   Clearwater Chapter meetings held 3rd Monday of each month at the Jos. E Zaloga American Legion Post 1520, 4 Everett Rd. Colonie, NY 12205. POC Ray Lamberton 518-421-2500 
Don’t forget that Trout Season opens on April 1st so get out the gear and get it ready.  NYS DEC will be doing the fish stocking during the month of March & April.  For a complete list of stocking visit the NYS DEC Webpage.   https://www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/30465.html
Long Path North Hiking Club: Total membership is now 152.  We have a couple of outhouse projects which are needed at the Lean Two’s on Cotton Hill and Looking Glass Pond for which can be used for Eagle Scout projects.    List of hikes will be in next month’s SCCA newsletter.  Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097, Steve Babbitt 518-295-8535, Don Allard 518-577-7741. For membership info, contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386, P.O. Box 200, West Fulton, NY 12194. Next meeting is March14th @ Schoharie Library, 6PM.  
Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or club property located on High View Rd.  Club’s website address: www.richmondvillefishgameclub.org .   

Whitetails Unlimited: The next Whitetails Unlimited meeting will be in June to review our Banquet needs for the banquet in September of 2019, @ 7PM at Earl Berg’s house on Cripplebush Rd. between Central Bridge and Sloansville off Route 30A. Joe Reinhart was the winner of the Black Powder Rifle drawing from the list of names who donated a whole deer to the Venison Program in Schoharie County for the local food pantries.  There was over 620 lbs. of venison donated this year.  
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: There were 48 members in attendance.  Check out the club’s website.  Middleburgh r&g club.com. The club is running a spring raffle, 500  tickets @ $10 each to help with club’s Liability Insurance cost. There is also a fund raiser for repair of the Archery building, window stickers showing club support.                   
West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month @ 7PM. The next meeting is March 5th  @ the West Fulton Firehouse. The members voted to replace Looking Glass Pond sign at the intersection of Rt.30 & West Fulton Rd. Also the sign at Rossman Hill to repoint that sign. The club is looking for more community projects. Dave Hamm will head committee on the Nature Trail behind Middleburgh School; Arron Hamm will continue to the lead on the Tim Murphy Run and also the Duck Pond Project on Rossman Hill.      
 SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com.  The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting – Feb 28th @ 7 P.M. at the Curtis Mott Building, SUNY Cobleskill College. Any questions please call me @ 518-265-4961  Mike Zeh SCCA Sec/Treas.[image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
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